Bredhurst Church Of England Primary School



Parents As Partners

Website: www.bredhurst.kent.sch.uk Newsletter 21.7.17



Self Control

Perseverance

Inclusion

Respect

Inspiration

Trust



Dear Parents,

Welcome to the final newsletter of the year! What a busy year it has been!

The children have surpassed themselves in their end of year assessments and have built upon our success from last year.

We have had several trips and outings this year culminating in Wingham and Southend, all children behaved impeccably and all said they were the best trips ever!

Some of our highlights this year have been receiving an outstanding judgement in our SIAMS inspection in January. We had a fantastic May Day, where a significant sum of money was raised—this money is going to enable us to completely update our ICT provision across the school. We have been able to attend many more sporting events, thanks to Mrs Steer and the recruitment of Mr Peters, we have been very successful at several of these events.

The children have enjoyed a much more creative curriculum this past year with more opportunities for links to their learning. The development of our new website and web app has ensured that communication has greatly improved.

Year 6 hosted a 'thank you tea party' to some of the adults they felt had helped them during their time at Bredhurst.

Some of our aspirations for next academic year are:-

- Continue to improve outcomes and progress for all children
- Develop ICT provision across the school
- Build a SEND/teaching room
- Attend more sporting events
- Reporting to parents regularly to ensure you are always aware of your child's progress in either a report or parent evening format



Thank you to all the parents who continually support us, we look forward to working with you next year.



Finally I would like to wish all our leavers, both pupils and staff best wishes for their futures. We are certain that our Year 6 are armed with the best start to their new learning journeys! and we wish them every success and happiness for their future. Good luck to Ryan Weller who will be joining his sister Eve at Hempstead Juniors and Alex Harris whose family are relocating to Gloucestershire.

All the best to our three staff members who are leaving us, we are certain Mrs Wingrove will enjoy her new career as a fully fledged teacher, the children she is to teach are very lucky to have such a dedicated, passionate teacher. We wish Miss Law every success in her new role where she will be responsible for the progress of children across the school. We wish Mrs Fulbrook good luck in her new role as a teaching assistant.

Have a wonderful Summer and we will see you all in September!



Best Wishes



Spirit of Bredhurst this Week

Fir Tree Verity Bond

Forge Alex Dodson

Hurstwood Robyn Taylor

Kemsley Mrs Carey

Oakwood Poppy Taylor

Writer of the Week

Fir Tree Amalie Cameron
Forge Noah Blackman

Hurstwood Sean Maple

Kemsley Emily Page

Oakwood Mia Colyer





I have attached a copy of our end of key stage data. I think you will all agree that we should really celebrate the success of these results across all areas of the school.

Well done to all pupils, parents and staff for such amazing results. We will let you know where in the country this puts us, we are expecting to at least be in the top 10% of schools nationally.





Diary Dates

Monday 4th September Staff Development Day
Tuesday 5th September Children return to school.
Wednesday13th September KM Reception Photographs

Wednesday 13th September Reception Parents Meeting 2.30p.m.

Thursday 5th October New Reception Showarounds

Thursday 12th October Harvest Celebration

Tuesday 17th October New Reception Showarounds

Tuesday 17th October Parents Evenings Wednesday 18th October Parents Evening

Friday 20th October Staff Development Day

Monday 23rd October—Friday 27th End of Term 1

Monday 30th October Children return to school

